Loseley Fields Newsletter







June 2023

Dear Parents/ Carers,

It was wonderful that last night we were able to welcome all our new Reception Parents into school as their children start the next incredible seven-year journey with us. For those of you that don't know, we were thrilled that this year we had 73 first place requests from parents who put us down as the school of choice. This means that we have 60 children starting with us in September all of whom have chosen Loseley as their preferred school. We are now full and over-subscribed in Year R which illustrates beautifully how our local community have confidence in the quality of education we provide here. Thank you to all of you who continually advocate for us on social media platforms or with friends and family members not connected with the school. Talking about all that we do here so positively in the community really does make a difference. I know that you will all warmly welcome our new parents when they join you all on the playground in September.

As we speed toward the end of term, I wanted to take a moment to celebrate some of our sporting achievements these past weeks. We are fast becoming a school known for our prowess in cricket doing so well when we took part in the Surrey Schools Slam Competition over the last few weeks. I thought you would love to see pictures of our teams. Congratulations to all the children that took part with Year 5 boys coming 4th place, Year 5/6 Girls coming 2nd place, Year 6 boys coming 1st place and Year 4 mixed team also coming 1st. Thanks to all the staff who have trained the children so brilliantly towards these achievements.









I hope that you also all enjoyed our magnificent Sports Day organised by Mrs Day. It was such a fantastic whole school event and probably one of my favourite in the school calendar. Thank you for coming along to give your support to the children. The thing that struck me most about this event was the balance struck between competitive sport and real inclusion at its best. Everyone had their moment; something that makes me so proud to see as Headteacher.



Amongst the joyous events at this time of year we must also remember that we will soon be saying goodbye to our wonderful Year 6 children as they head off to secondary school with the children all participating in their first taste of secondary life in their induction days earlier this week. Following working so hard for their end of year SATs tests, it is lovely to watch the children kick back and immerse themselves in engaging activities which help bring their primary years to a crescendo. Amongst these was their residential trip to Swanage which was a highlight of the year. Here are a few visual highlights for you to enjoy.









To come in the next few weeks, will be the Year 5 & 6 Production of Shrek the Musical which Miss Brock is busy rehearsing with every spare minute that she has. It is sure to be visual treat to behold.

A few reminders. Tomorrow is our school Summer Fair on the school field between 11am and 2pm. Thank you to all the parent volunteers who have worked so hard to prepare and run this community event. There will be music, a bar and BBQ amongst other things. All the children have been busy preparing their Apprentice Style stalls which are always a hit amongst the children. Every penny raised will go to support your children in school. Please come along and be part of the fun and the children are competing to see which year group can raise the most money.

Apprentice Stalls 2023

Leo Class: Mr Grindings Lighthouse YR: Rocket Sweets

Y1: Sow and Grow Y2: Human Fruit Machine

Y3: Pick a Number Y4: Higher or Lower

Y5: Donkey Lost His Tail Y6: Teacher Take out

Please remember that we have an INSET day next Friday the 7th July.

See you at the Summer Fair.

Kind Regards

Amanda Pedder